
 
   10600 Nations Ford Road, Suite 150, Charlotte, NC 28273 

 

 
 
 

01/27/2022 
Mr. Stephen Wood 
Pipeline Safety Manager 
North Carolina Utilities Commission Department of Commerce 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-4325  
wood@ncuc.net 
 
Re: Pitt Landfill Gas, LLC: Pipeline Abandonment Competition Notice 
 
Mr. Wood -  
 
As of December 31, 2021, Pitt Landfill Gas, LLC (“Pitt”), ceased operations. Our technician did an initial evacuation of the pipeline on 
12/31/2021. As of 1/25/2022 all abandoned piping has been disconnected from all sources and supplies of gas. All abandoned and 
inactive piping has been checked for presence of residual combustible gas, completely purged, and capped.  
 
Service to the hospital has been terminated. All off Pitt’s associated piping inside the hospital has been purged and/or removed from 
service. The gas line coming into the building has sealed.   
 
Our producer for purging started at 10:00 on 1/24/2022 when we opened our bypass line at the landfill to evacuate any gas between 
the landfill and the hospital. We ran our flare at the landfill all night and checked the line at 08:00 on 1/25/2022 and recorded a 
reading of 20.1% Oxygen, 0.7% CO2, 0.1% CH4 and 79.1% Balance. The pipeline was sealed on both ends thereafter.  
 
No combustible mixtures are present in any of the related items above and we have officially abandoned the line. 
 
Documentation of these procedures have been entered in the site operations log and a copy sent to the main office. 
 
Please call or email me with any questions. William.Brinker@landfillgroup.com / 704-844-8990. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
 
William Brinker 
Managing Director 
 
CC:  
Hillary King – NCUC, hking@ncuc.net 
David Kramer – NCDOT, dpkramer@ncdot.gov 
John Demary – Pitt County Solid Waste,  John.demary@pittcountync.gov 
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